BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING 

SCHOOL DISTRICT OF OAKFIELD

OAKFIELD ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

Monday—February 10, 2014
 

 

· Meeting called to order by President Kottke at 5:30 p.m.

· Roll call 

· Members: P. Kottke, B. Panzer, E. Kraft, J. Nyhuis (5:37),  M. Murphy-Steinke, P. Dercks, A Patterson
· Staff:  S. Green, B. Witt, B. Doyle, J. Hungerford, S. O’Malley, M. Liebelt, 
· Others:  B. Deer, L. Sheahan, S. Laning, S. Liebelt 
· Mr. Panzer, seconded by Mr. Kraft, moved to accept the January 29, 2014 board meeting minutes.    Motion carried:  6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent.
· Financial report has been filed with the clerk.
· President Kottke, seconded by Mr. Panzer, moved to approve the warrants through February 10, 2014. Motion carried:  6 ayes, 0 noes, 1 absent.
· Caroline Arndt, Executive Program Director with Smiles 4 Life, shared a presentation about a school-based oral hygiene program.  This is a preventative oral hygiene program that would be brought directly in to our schools for those qualified students.  There will be no cost to our district.  Mr. Dercks, seconded by Mr. Panzer, moved to implement the Smiles 4 Life program in our district.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.
· Public Input – none.
· Spring Coaches: Varsity Softball, Mike Urban, Varsity Baseball, Aaron Schepp, JV Baseball, Jeff Ogle, Middle School Baseball, Corey Rickert, Middle School Baseball Assistant, Kirk Tapp, Golf, Mark Anderson.

Mr. Panzer, seconded by Mrs. Murphy-Steinke,  moved to approve the spring coaches as presented.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.

· Mrs. Murphy-Steinke, seconded by Mr. Dercks, moved to accept the $400 donation from Randall and Anita Pribnow (Anita’s Log Cabin) as presented.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.
· Administrator Green reviewed the second Friday count in January.
· New Hires:  Doug Mock as Athletic Director, Chelsie Will as long term sub for Anne Watkins.  Mr. Dercks, seconded by Mr. Nyhuis, moved to accept the new hires as presented.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.

· Administrator Green reviewed the snow day guidelines from DPI (Department of Public Instruction) and we are at four days right now and the students will not have to make them up due to to amount of extra minutes built into our school day.  If we have another full snow day that day will have to be made up.  The staff will need to make up all snow days.
Mr. Panzer, seconded by Mrs. Patterson, moved to allow administration to come up with their own plan for the makeup snow days with staff.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.

President Kottke, seconded by Mr. Panzer, moved to designate April 16, 2014 as the next snow day for students if needed.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.

· Principal Witt shared with the Board how well the transition has been this year with the Middle School.  There has not been any issues or concerns with the mix of Middle School and High School students.  They will continue to work on the curriculum that they have put in place.
· Discussion took place on ideas to market the school district but has been tabled until after the referendum.  It is important to focus on getting the word out about the April 1, 2014 election and sharing the correct information at this time.
· Mrs. Murphy-Steinke, seconded by Mr. Panzer, moved to change the Wednesday School Board Meetings to Mondays for the months of February, March and April as presented.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.
· Administrator Green shared with the Board the first Information Meeting that the district had on February 3, 2014 with  Debby Schufletowski,  from Robert W. Baird on school finance. Administrator Green spoke highly of her presentation and was impressed with the turnout we had from the community.  The committee also shared some comments and ideas for the future upcoming meetings.
· There was no student representative report.
· Principal Witt discussed that scheduling has started and they are looking for new courses and resources for next year to move instruction in a better way, attendance has been very good for the first semester and spring activities are picking up. 
· Principal Doyle shared the elementary school has received a donation from the PTO to give to the Healing Paws program.  They have been coming on a weekly basis to allow the students to read to the dogs.  This has been a very popular program with our students.  They are also wrapping up with the NWEA testing and have found great improvements in the students scores in math and reading and feels our new math and writing curriculum has been a positive change to help improve our students.
· Administrator Green shared we will be looking at the school calendar in March, the Teacher Effectiveness program through CESA 6 will go in effect next fall and after researching possibilities with changing the summer school days or hours per day, it has been decided to keep the summer school program the full six weeks and from 8:00 a.m. – 12:30p.m.,  due to loss of revenue we would incur.  Mrs. Klassy is our Summer School Coordinator. 
· Next school board meeting will be Monday, February 24, 2014 at the MS/HS at 5:30 pm.
· OAKS COMMUNITY CHAT – The Community Chat discussed referendum questions and concerns.  
· President Kottke, seconded by Mr. Kraft, moved to adjourn at 7:13. Motion carried: 7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.

Respectfully submitted by:

Jackie Hungerford, School Board Secretary

